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Introduction

The proposed major in Financial Information Systems fills a national and regional need for university graduates capable of linking financial theory and practice through the application of information technologies.  A Financial Information Systems major will allow students to integrate information technology and financial information in the development of business information systems.  This major is intended to provide financial services professionals with the knowledge they need to leverage the latest information technologies to support the use of financial information in management decision-making and external reporting, and to integrate financial information and internal controls into cross-functional business information systems.  

Oakland University’s proximity to the Oakland Technology Park, the Big “5” accounting firms, information technology consulting firms, and many Fortune 500 firms makes it an appropriate place to offer this major.  The establishment of this major also reflects a national trend in the training of accountants.  Information technology majors or tracks are currently offered at several universities in this region, including Eastern Michigan University, Central Michigan University, Northern Michigan University, University of Michigan-Dearborn, and Bowling Green State University (Ohio).

The major is consistent with the School of Business Administration’s mission to advance knowledge and enhance students’ abilities to manage in a global business environment with an emphasis on the linkage of theory and practice and the application and management of technology; and is consistent with the goals stated in the Oakland University Strategic Plan, in particular strategy one (educate a diverse body of students to be productive, contributing members of society) and strategy six (develop and support areas of institutional excellence and distinction that contribute to national eminence).

The major can be implemented with current full time Department of Accounting and Finance faculty, and limited use of adjunct faculty to cover other courses.  The department has also hired a new assistant professor specializing in managerial accounting with a secondary interest in financial information systems.  

A complete Financial Information Systems Major Proposal (“Proposal”) was provided to the Board at its May 2002 working session. 
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Recommendation

RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees authorizes the School of Business Administration to offer a Bachelor of Science in Financial Information Systems; and, be it further


RESOLVED, that the Bachelor of Science in Financial Information Systems program shall be reviewed annually by the Provost to determine whether the program should be continued.

Budgetary Implications

The program estimates a positive net revenue beginning in year two.  A projection of 

(-$324.00) is identified in year one; however, subsequent net revenues will offset this initial deficit.  Please see attached Appendix F of the Proposal for the forecasted budget.
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